
[image: image1.png]


Personal Care Attendant Quality
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Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

Council Meeting 

General Session
	Minutes
	 June 7, 2022
	2:00-3:30 P.M.
	Zoom Meeting


	

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Lauren Peters, Christopher Hoeh, Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Cindy Purcell, Karen Shack

	Council members not in attendance
	Tim Kunzier

	 Staff attending
	Amy Bianco, Erica Crystal, Julian Smith, Jeff Clausen, Sherri Hannigan, Jarred Damico

	 chair
	Lauren Peters

	Note taker
	Amy Bianco 

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously issued agenda


Lauren Peters called the meeting to order at 2:03 PM.

I. Council organizational matters

Review and approval of meeting minutes: 
Lauren asked for a motion to approve the general meeting minutes from the meeting on April 12th.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes; it was seconded by Cindy and passed by a unanimous vote of Council members in attendance.
Update on Collective Bargaining 

Lauren began with stating that the Council and Union had come to an agreement on the CBA. She thanked Becca, Chris and all participants for their participation and for a successful bargaining process. 
Chris seconded Lauren’s comments and thanked the Union and EOHHS for coming to an agreement on the contract. Becca echoed Lauren and Chris’s comments and thanked the Council for a successful negotiation. 

Executive Director Search
Lauren provided the update that the Executive Director subcommittee had interviewed three candidates last week, and that once a candidate is selected, they will be introduced to the Council. 
Chris thanked Lauren and Amy for incorporating his questions into the interview framework, specifically those related to the unique role that the Executive Director will play in partnership with the Council. 

Update on HCBS ARPA Implementation 

Amy provided an update on the implementation of HCBS initiatives funded under Section 9817 of the American Rescue Plan. She shared that EOHHS is moving forward with implementation and further policy development to prepare for implementation, of those initiatives included in the spending plan submitted to CMS. In the coming months, EOHHS will conduct stakeholder outreach on the Call to Care campaign and other important initiatives. In the meantime, Council members should let Amy know if there are any specific initiatives that would be helpful to provide a more detailed update on at a future meeting. 
Chris asked if EOHHS had received CMS approval on the spending plan. Amy confirmed that yes CMS had approved the plan. 
II. PCA Program Update

Program Integrity Initiative: 

Sherri reminded the Council of the discussion at the April meeting regarding the program integrity initiative related to overlap of PCAs providing services to those in inpatient settings. She reiterated that MassHealth’s goal is not to be punitive, but instead to look at a more effective way to provide education on ways to ensure there is no overlap in services, and that PCAs and consumers remain incompliance with CMS. 

Sherri shared that the letters to be sent to members and consumers will be sent in October and that the publications are in the midst of being finalized. MassHealth’s goal is to ensure the letter reaches the entire network. In addition, MassHealth is working to develop a process to identify situations where the PCA is paid when delivering services within the NFs. Sherri again reiterated that rather than taking a punitive approach, MassHealth is looking to provide educational opportunities to PCAs so that it does not lead to sanctions. 

New Hire Orientation

Sherri relayed an update related to NHO stating that MassHealth will need to reinstitution NHO sanctions for those eligible that were on pause during COVID. Resumption of NHO sanctions is ongoing and MassHealth is working with publications to ensure they are issued in a timely manner.
Chris asked for further clarification. Becca added that the Union had provided recommendations on the language included within the letters and now believes they are in a good place. Becca then noted that there have been a few instances where the PCA had not received notifications for missing NHO, and other instances where the PCA was told they need to take NHO over zoom but they didn’t have access to zoom. Becca stated that this raises serious concerns with PCAs not being notified. Becca said that she would follow up with Jarred after the meeting. 

Jarred said that he had not heard of these specific cases but would follow up with Becca. He finished by saying that Becca should continue to flag for MassHealth if she continues to hear of problems. 

EVV Implementation 
Sherri stated that there were no new updates, but that MassHealth was currently targeting to have a pilot in the fall and hold on rollout of implementation until mid-next year.  Becca said that she appreciates the flexibility and thoughtfulness of EVV. 

FI Transition update: 
Sherri gave a brief update on the FI transition. Becca thanked Sherri and also said that she wanted to appreciate the MassHealth team and they work that MassHealth has done to remedy the challenges associated with the transitions. She further stated that PCAs often feel disrespected with they call Tempus and there continues to be concerns. Becca also shared that consumers are reaching out to the Union to ask for assistance in connecting them to Tempus. 

Jarred asked that Becca continue to flag cases for MassHealth, and they will continue to look into them and make sure Tempus is addressing. Jarred said he is not hearing the same level of concerns that he previously heard on the consumer side. 

Chris said that the last time he called Tempus, the line did not provide a call back option. He asked if it was still available. Jarred that that the call back option should still be available and if it; not, to please let him know. 
Jarred shared that at some point, MassHealth will need to stand down the additional vendor that is supporting the call line. This may result in some minor changes but nothing major.  Chris asked if Jarred can ensure that these features remain available and remind Tempus of their importance. Jarred said yes MassHealth talks to Tempus daily and will reiterate their importance.  

Chris said he wanted to echo Becca’s thanks to MassHealth for their hard work on the Tempus transition especially with such a small team. Jarred said he is thankful for the relationship they all have so that they can solve these problems together. 

Recruitment and Retention Update

Lisa provided an update on PCA recruitment and retention efforts. She shared her team is continuing to find ways to strengthen the PCA workforce in Massachusetts. She also noted that recently, NASHP offered a national webinar to state policy makers on the topic of recruitment and retention which was helpful. 

Lisa provided an overview of the work currently in motion which included but was not limited to, expanding cross agency collaboration by working to include a PCA job description for posting on MassHire and sharing job postings with MRC, recruiting new people to the role through promoting career ladder and growth opportunities, improving retention of the existing workforce through a variety of strategies and developing strong stakeholder alliances. 

Becca thanked Lisa for the presentation and noted that PCAs need a backup system. She furthered her comment by explaining that every consumer employer is supposed to have more than one PCA, however this is not always the case. Becca closed by saying that she wanted to make sure that this was lifted up as it is important and she hears this a lot. Lisa said that the team could take this back and explore whether the directory could be used to find backup PCAs.  

Chris commented that the PCA Consumer is responsible for hiring back up. He then asked about volume/use of the directory. Lisa said that posting on eNews and Facebook has resulted in higher utilization of the directory. Lisa followed on to Chris’s comment and said that there are a lot of factors that go into securing a PCA for consumers based on need and this makes it hard to secure backup. Chris suggested that we look at consumer need for back up based on region. 
III. Executive Session

With no other agenda items, the Chair asked for a motion to move into Executive Session to discuss topics related to Collective Bargaining.

At 2:47 PM, Chris made a motion to move to Executive Session, Joe seconded the motion, and the following roll-call vote was recorded:

· Lauren Peters – Yea

· Christopher Hoeh – Yea

· Kristen McCosh – Yea

· Joe Tringali – Yea

· Cindy Purcell - Yea

Lauren Peters asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:48 PM. The motion was made by Chris Hoeh and seconded by Cindy Purcell. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Bianco 
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